
         April, 2024 

  Cedar Valley  

  

                    

    RODDER NEWS  
           49 Years and still running! 
 

                                

CVSR DIRECTORS, 2024 
   Terry Dolezal  560-3818  tdolezal@huppelectric.com 

   Larry Hampton  521-1946  lh1932@yahoo.com 

   Whitey Hermansen 361-1100  bhone@aol.com 

   Roger Hindman 440-7719  36ragtop@gmail.com 

   Dave Swenka  743-5257  david.swenka@gmail.com 
                                                                       

 Co-Treasurers:  Sharon Davis, Roger Hindman  
   
  

Cedar Valley Street Rods web site address:  www.cedarvalleystreetrods.org  

                          Send Website information & pictures to 

                   Dave Swenka @ david.swenka@gmail.com 

    

                    Send Newsletter information & pictures to: 

                       Mary Markmann @ memark@q.com 

 

Next Meeting Tuesday, June 4th, 2024 

Whitey Hermansen will preside  
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           Cedar Valley Street Rods – April 7, 2024 Minutes  
               Meeting at Hupp Electric, Marion, Iowa 
 
Members Present:   Terry & Joyce Dolezal, Dave & Lois Bailey, Roger Hindman, 

Whitey & Shirley Hermansen, Dave Marsden, Sharon Davis, Craig & Lynn 

Emrich, Dave & Della Schmuecker, Duane & Terri Cox, Larry Hampton & Mary 

Markmann, Craig Titler, Dave Swenka, Bruce Cross & Ellen Becker, and Mike 

Thibault. 

Roger Hindman called the meeting to order at 1 PM.  He welcomed our newest 

member, Mike Thibault.  Mike has a 1960 Ford Fairlane and a ’63 Plymouth 

Valiant Signet.   Roger asked for a motion to approve the February minutes as 

written.  Dave Bailey made a motion to approve them, seconded by Joyce Dolezal.   

Roger gave the Treasurers report. 

 

OLD BUSINESS 

• Roger reported the 2024 Banquet and June membership meeting will be 

held on June 2nd at the Durgin Pavilion.  The cost for each member is $10.  

The rest of the cost will be picked up by the club.  A sign-up sheet was sent 

around.   The membership approved buying table centerpieces to be given 

away as door prizes. 

• Cruisin’ for Camp Courageous is Sunday, May 19th.  Set-up is Saturday the 

18th at 9 AM.  Many hands make light work!  We encourage all members to 

pre-register your cars.  Registration forms were available at the meeting.   

Bring cookies or brownies to sell at the lunch.  It’s not necessary to bag 

them, but fine if you do.  Terri Cox is looking for more crafters.  There are 

17 booths rented but more space is available.   The Committee 

Chairpersons really appreciate everyone who has volunteered to help.  

Changes in this year’s camp line-up includes a new parking plan, a 

suggestion box and trophies for the top 37 cars.   

•  Crazy Matt’s Coal Country Cruisers Car Tour will be based at the Town 

House Suites in Marion May 5th thru 10th.   Cars from North and South 

Dakota and Minnesota will be touring the Grout Museum, John Deere, 

Amanas’ and more.  We are invited to join them on their tours and at the 

Marion Legion from 4 – 5 PM to socialize.  Their flyer will be put in the 

newsletter and on Facebook.   

 

NEW BUSINESS 



• Larry Hampton talked about the Tri-State Raceway Show and Shine on April 

21st from 11 AM to 4 PM.  Cost of admission is $10 or free if you bring 

canned goods.  A free lunch will be provided.  On the way home we’re 

planning a stop at Riverbend Pub and Grill in Manchester for eats, drinks 

and socializing.  In the event of rain, we’ll reroute to Independence and 

have lunch at Denali’s On The River before going on to tour Heartland Acres 

Museum.  

• Thursday Night Cruise Nights begin in April, all starting at 5 PM. 

1st Thursday, Palo Green Space 

2nd Thursday, Lutheran Church of Resurrection in Marion 

3rd Thursday, Duffy’s Collectable Cars 

4th Thursday, Hope Lutheran Church 

5th Thursday, (if there is one) Elk’s Club, May 30th & August 29th 

• Shirley & Whitey Hermansen are planning a day-out cruise to Hornbaker 

Gardens in Princeton, IL.  Pack a sack lunch & we’ll meet at the 1st rest area 

past West Branch. 

• Terry Dolezal reported a good turnout for a Club Nite Out to Dinner at 

Sally’s on Broadway with 14 attendees. 

• Monticello Swap Meet will be May 5th. 

• Sharon Davis reported Dave & Lois Bailey, Dave Marsden and herself will be 

working at Amana Wurstfest.  Octoberfest workday for our club will be 

October 4th. 

• The Mustang Car Club Show will be Saturday May 18 at Rydell of 

Independence car dealership. 

• Whitey Hermansen suggested everyone take a look at the History of Cedar 

Rapids Facebook page and the Old Car Stuff page.  He thought it was all 

very interesting. 

  

Members brought appetizers to share, and we enjoyed them throughout the 

meeting. 

 

Joyce Dolezal made a motion to adjourn at 1:24 PM, seconded by Lois Bailey. 

 

Buy, Sell or Trade 

Nothing to sell this month??????????? 

 



 



 
  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

 

 


